United Swallow Club

Newsletter Number 2, 2023

Supporting Swallow Pigeons World Wide

Since 1969



President's Message Chris Auer

To: All USC members

At the time you receive this bulletin the 2023 breeding season will be at it's peak or for some almost finished. I hope everyone is having a great season and raising a lot of top quality swallows in all varieties.

Later in this bulletin you will see the results of the election that we just gone through. I will not go through all the results but focus on a couple in this "message".

- 2023 Annual meet will be held in conjunction with the NPA National in Louisville, KY next January. The judge will be Axel Nestler from Germany. Let's do everything we can as a club to make this a memorable show with a large number of entries exhibited by many USC members. Please volunteer to help with all the preparation for the show, auction and annual meeting
- President, I will be continuing on as USC President through 2025. I would like to thank all of the members that wrote my name in. I have to say I was "surprised" when Rachel sent Gary, Elliot and myself the results. I hope that this is a sign that you are willing to volunteer and support the club's efforts through this time period and beyond.

Please let me know if you have any actionable initiatives that you would like us to potentially work on, please include

recommendations. The 3 that I see having "some" merit are:

- 1) Update the judging program to reflect the current state of the club and hobby. Things to include but not limited to are the judge certification process and awarding of marks at all shows.
- 2) Updating the constitution and bylaws- most likely not a total rewrite but just updating the items that are in most need of updating.
- 3) Start formally putting together a handbook of some type for newer members to help them learn from the "experts" on different methods to select stock, show prep, loft management, selecting breeding pairs, in depth explanation of the standard and/or anything else that "newer" members think would help them and others going forward.

Please volunteer to either lead a committee or at least as a minimum participate in a committee to move things through to completion.

In closing, let's put a goal in front of us to have a district meet this year in the East, Central and West plus the NYBS. All of us should try to re-instate the culture within the USC that we had a few years back where comradery and development of friendships between all members is a high priority.

Good bye until next time!!!

Chris Auer

United Swallow Club 2023 Election Results

Greetings from the Central Director Elect

Dave Averbeck

Hello and good evening from White River, Ontario, Canada!!! My name is David Averbeck for those who I have not had the pleasure of meeting or talked to. I am the new elected Central Director and I live in St. Louis, Missouri. I have held positions in the past within the organization and feel its is time to get back in. I hope to work with our president and NPA directors to not only promote the United Swallow Club, but to grow it. How are we going to grow this do you ask? One of the ways that I am hoping to is to start making sure that our club is represented in the major shows, host district meets, and attend smaller local shows to even if there is not any competition to promote the breed

of swallows. In the Central District, I hope to work with local members to host up to three district meets, NYBS, Des Moines, and St. Louis. I am open to hosting more with more support from the local clubs. Little about me, I breed Fairy Swallows in both black and blue-white bars. I also raise Saxon Whitetails, South German Blasse, and recently got a few of my first love of pigeons the American Fantail. I have been raising swallows since 2008. I am a second-generation pigeon breeder and hope to pass along my love for birds to my children as they get older. I hope to see you all at the up coming shows especially, NYBS and the Grand National both being held in Louisville, KY.

Plumage Lice

Perry Mueller

If you raise pigeons you have dealt with these lice.
As the weather warms up, they will start showing up in the young birds. The challenge is to get rid of these things completely. Years ago, I would dust these birds with Sevin dust. It seemed to do the trick then. It was always a major ordeal to go through all the birds and dust them. And if you did not get all of them, you would have to re-do it again a couple weeks later. And the dust was not very healthy.

The next thing I used was Permectrin . This process involved dipping the birds in a bucket of water and

Permectrin. This does work quite well, but again is a little unhealthy for the Pigeon Fancier. To try to keep you hands dry is a challenge.

The latest wrinkle I use is Ivermectin. Brian Goodwin told me about this product. I add a little bit to 2 gallons of bathwater, and it works like a charm. It seems like the birds that don't get in the bathwater lose the bugs also. Plus, it does a little worming. So far I've added this to the bathwater about once a month. So far this is the easiest method. No more dipping or dusting for me.







WESTERN DISTRICT NEWS - Dave Gazaway



Hello everyone! Well, it's that time!! I'm sure we are all banding babies and dealing with what Mother nature has dealt us this year. Some are struggling with a slow start while others are thriving. I myself am somewhere in the middle with a lot of spotless babies popping up. Maybe not a lot, but more than normal. Its all part of the game though, right?

COMRADERY I wanted to take a minutes to talk about the breeding season and maybe more so, the time of year and reaching out to our fellow friends and breeders. It seems when us pigeon breeders are deep into May/June, we are busy with breeding and family vacations and the usual Summer distractions. Which, for some, can put pigeons on the backburner. At this time, I would encourage us all to take the time to reach out to your fellow breeders. Especially the new ones. I think it helps keep the pigeon bug flowing through the veins and rejuvenates the excitement to stay focused on our goals with our birds (whatever it may be).

I had 2 different local pigeon breeders call me who are newer to the hobby. They both had questions and mentioned they were struggling with cracked eggs, infertility etc. These are all things most of us have figured out and have fixed the issues with breeding box design, supplements and feed mixes containing the right nutrients. Again, it opened my eyes a bit to what I find common place (as it's been years since I have had to be concerned about these things). Loft design, maybe cutting a few vents in the loft, bowl depth, nesting material, all of it can affect your breeding season. With these breeders being newer (last 5 years), I sensed the frustration and found myself trying to convince them to hang in there

and stick to it! So, I would encourage you all, when we have put ourselves on cruise control, while our birds are doing their thing breeding, take the time to reach out to make these breeders feel comfortable communicating with us. They aren't bugging us. At least not me. If anything, they're getting us excited to help and share our knowledge.

I was also speaking to a local breeder about possibly having a Summer BBQ for our club to help not only answer those questions, but to also go over standards and to show breeders those things they may have looked over. Most breeders here have raised multiple breeds in their lifetimes and can pass that knowledge to those looking for breeding tips. I guess what I am getting at is, lets look outside the box with a positive attitude and look at doing something above and beyond the norm to keep the hobby alive and growing!!

VACCINATIONS Most of us know that giving our birds vaccinations is the only way to truly avoid most problems during the show season. Sure medications can work for diseases but viruses wipe out lofts! One thing I wanted to pass on is that there are a few pigeon supply companies out there that do have vaccines for Adeno now in a combo. They don't announce it on their sites so a phone call is usually necessary. I had a virus break out after show season last year and it wiped out 80% of my birds! Shortly after I found out about the vaccine, ordered it, hit up my birds and I had a nice drama and disease free show season this last year.

I hope everyone is doing well and having a great breeding season! I'm sure I will see some of you this show season!!

United Swallow Club Members June 2023

"Active" Members Albrecht, Richard 516 W 18th Ave Oshkosh, WI. 54902 rlalbrecht@me.com 918-424-8920	1/25	Goodwin, Brian PO Box 5172 Hobbs, NM. 88241 bgoodwin1478@gmail.com	1/24	Starr, Tim 8804 Ft. Loudon Rd Mercerburg, PA. 17236 timstarr@comcast.net 717-328-9751	1/28	Honorary Members Best, Horst Birkenhof 65812 Bad Soden/Neuenhain Germany
Armstrong, James 296 Chewacla Dr Auburn, AL. 36830	1/24	Grober, Jim W207 56704 High Bluff Dr Muskego, WI. 53 jcjpgrober@gmail.com 262-444-1998	1/24 150	Stephens, Leon 1022 2nd St Norco, CA. 92860	1/24	Burkhardt, Klaus Teichstr. 34 04626 Schmlln Germany
armstib@auburn.edu 384-707-1518 Auer, Chris 2603 Prairie Hollow Rd Imperial, MO 63052	1/24 2	Hendricks, Kerry 225A NE 40 Rd Great Bend, KS. 67530 khendricks@ruraltel.net	1/24	taubenls@yahoo.com 626-443-8314 Stuckey, Brad	1/24	Chirayath, Abhinav House Aranattukura Thrissur, Kerla 680618. India abhinavcu@gmail.com
auercg23@aol.com 314-412-0308 Averbeck, David 9432 Tiber Dr	1/24	Kooker, Eric PO Box 100 Quakertown, PA. 18951	1/25	7936 Pea Ridge RD Lula, GA. 30554 brad.d.stuckey@gmail.com 678-997-5294		Dauner, Georg Hoherweg 6 87700 Memmenggen -Eisenburg Germany
St. Louis, MO 63123 averbeck1979@gmail.com 314-260-9326		E_Kooker@msn.com 215-536-8753 Kozakiewicz, David	1/25	Stuckey, Rachel 7936 Pea Ridge RD Lula, GA. 30554 rachellasyone@yahoo.com 770-533-3923	1/24	Griffiths, Richard 35 Powers Rd Callignee, Victoria Australia. 3844 Richardgriffithswitch69@gmail.com
Bailey, Frank 21506 E. Lost Lake Rd Snohomish, WA 982 Frankbailey22@gmail.com 360-668-1371	1/24 !96	15402 West Austin Manchester, Ml. 48158 davek103@yahoo.com 734-649-4188 Licht, Bernt	1/29	Swanson, Cathy 4800 Road 23 Ft. Lupton, CO 80621	1/24	Head, Ian 15 Saracen Court Forestdale, Brisbane Qld. 4000 Australia saracenlofts@gmail.com
Ball, Steve 6379 Jamieson Ave Encino, CA. 93316 s4nature@aol.com	1/25	54149 Range Rd 205A Fort Saskatchewan, Alberta Can T8L 3Z2 alterkeiler@mcsnet.ca 780-998-4876		cathybighorn@yahoo.com 303-857-0985 Swanson, Mike 4800 Road 23 Ft. Lupton, CO 80621	1/27	Kocken, Ben Noordparallelweg 32 NL-570 A X Helmond Netherlands Ben.kocken@planet.nl
Brown, Larry 7413 S 53rd St Omaha, NE. 68157	1/25	McGuirk, Frank 6367 Candlewood Ct Mentor, OH. 44060 Frankmcguirk1@gmail.com	1/24	cathybighorn@yahoo.com 303-857-0985		Kohnemann, Julia Albert Schweitzer Str 8 76316 Malsch Germany
Brown, Sarah 1567 Portuguese Hill Rd. Jacksonville, IL 62650 217-204-1891	1/24	David Miller 7930 TR 567 Holmesville, OH 44633 330-275-8520	1/24	Thoelke, Fred P.O. Box 6 Crystal, ND 58222 blackfan@polarcomm.com		jumbarbeito@online.de Kreher, Rudi Pestalozzistr 4 64839 Munster. Germany
sarahbrabbits@gmail.com		Moore, Freddy	1/24	701-657-2236	1/24	Marinosci, Andrea
Calvin, David 6831 E. Paradise Drive Scottsdale, AZ 85264	06/24	5009 Leland Dr Amarillo. TX. 79110 freddymoore96@yahoo.com 806-437-4471		Vogrinc, Bruce 11013 Pheasant Lane Woodstock, IL 60098		Largo Tenente Bellini 1 00917 Roma, Italia Andrea99mari@gmail.com
Cranwell, Rob 318 Pacific Ave. Ft. Lupton, CO. 80621	1/24	Mueller, Perry 9836 Coventry St St. Louis, MO. 63123 perrynsusie@charter.net 314-631-3772	1/24	bruce19wayne57@aim.com 815-814-0819 Volske, Greg	1/25	Nestler, Axel Haupstr. 112 09474 Walthersdorf Germany Axel.nestler62@gmx.de
De la Nuez, George 2525 San Gabriel Way #104 Corona, CO. 9. Goldenwesthomeimprovement@gmail.com	1/24 2882	Navant, John 1020 Terry St Golden, CO 80401 impeyans@gmail.com	1/26	604 N. 5th Ave Kenesaw, NE. 68956 gvolzke@christjuniata.org 402-984-8981//402-744-4961		Reynolds, Kevin 7 Bowness St Town End Farm Sunderland Sr54La. England Kreynolds99@yahoo.co.uk
DeClement, Ronald 11179 Old Princess Anne Rd Princess Anne, 21853 declementr@verizon.net 410-651-025		Newman, Lance 127 Harris Ridge Trail Thurmond, NC. 28683 LanceCNewman@gmail.com 336-257-8889 Quattlebaum, Kaylee	1/24	Wayne, Nathan 205 Rhode Island S Minneapolis, MN. 55426 nwayne1947@gmail.com 763-545-7313	1/25	Roelofs, Wout Baron d'Osystr. 22 NL-6602 B1 Wijchen Netherlands
Ellis, Rick P.O. Box 1202 Carver, MA 02330, 508-958-5 Rick@ellispoolcovers.com	1/24 111	8727 S. Stillhouse Řd Oak Grove, MO. 64075 Kns1995@hotmail.com		Weisgram, Gloria 508 S 5th St Moorhead, MN. 56560 gweisgram@gmail.com	1/24	Schipper, Hans Hof van Bissinghe 3 NL5624DB Wierden, Netherlands
Ericksen, Bert 1 Lookout Lane Ocala, FL. 34482 bertericksen@aol.com	1/24	Ripper, Stephen 1195 W Sawmill Rd Quakertown, PA. 18951 Ripsky6@gmail.com 215-804-7796	1/25	Wick, Randy 1307A Summit St Schulenburg, TX. 78956 ali_boxers@hotmail.com	1/24	hans_schipper@hetnet.nl Skoczek, Simon 96-100 Skiemiewice Sobieskiego Route 13A/34.
Espinosa, Jesse 9118 1st Ave Jacksonville, FL. 32208 Jesse.esp2009@gmail.com 904-377-0477	1/24	Romig, Gary PO Box 152 Patagonia, AZ. 85264 garyromig@icloud.com 520-604-6338	1/26	Yeske, Elliot 21649 State Hwy 108 Pelican Rapids, MN. 56. ejy@loretel.net	1/24 572	Poland szymon.skoczek@gmail.com Van der Post, Paul
Gazaway, David 13747 S. Harness Cove Herriman, UT. 8409		Rosian, Cory E. 338 County road 810 Hetlin, AL. 36264 256-201-0144	1/26	ejyelületeillet		Van Bergen IJ zendoornpark 29A 2801 AB Gouda Netherlands
dkdgaz@aol.com Grant, Ryan 400 Walnut Street	1/24	Smith, Luke and Lukas 385 92nd ST SW Byron Center, MI 49315				Van der Post, C.N.M. Methen 6a 6904 GN Zevenarr Netherlands
Bridgewater, MA 02324 Ryangrant4545@gmsil.com	09/24	yootahboy@yahoo.com Smith, Ron	1/25 1/24			Wolf, Reiner Annaberger Str. 38 09488 Schonfeld Germany zfreinerwolf@aol.com
Gratz, James 3149 E. 150 North Rd Sigel, IL. 62462 Redschietti@yahoo.com	1/24	9 North 40 Road Ponica, OK. 74601 Ronsmith9809@gmail.com 316-651-6436 Starr, Colby	1/25			Wolfram, Dirk Bachgasse 3 07907 Schleiz-Oschitz Germany
Griebel Sr, Bill 12032 Rio Hondo Pkwy El Monte, CA. 9173 griebel@att.net 626-290-0038	1/25 2	Starr, Colby 8804 Ft. Loudon Rd Mercerburg, PA. 17236 timstarr@comcast.net	1/25			Zahn, Werner Wihelm Strasse 18 63179 Oberthausen Germany

United Swallow Club Officers for 2022-2024

President:

Chris Auer 2603 Prairie Hollow Rd. Imperial, MO 63052 314-412-0308 auercg23@aol.com

Vice President:

Gary Romig PO Box 152, 58 Sonoita Dr. Patagonia, AZ 85624 520-604-6338 GaryRomig@iCloud.com

Secretary/Treasurer:

Elliot Yeske 21649 State Hwy 108 Pelican Rapids, MN 56572 ejy@loretel.net

Western Dist. Director: Gazaway, David

13747 S. Harness Cove Herriman, UT. 84096 dkdgaz@aol.com

Central Dist. Director:

Perry Mueller 9836 Coventry St. St Louis, MO 63123 314-631-3772 perrynsusie@charter.net **Eastern Dist. Director:**

Roberto Teti 733 Glen Willow Road Avondale, PA. 19311 veggievetdvm@aol.com Canada Dist. Director: Open

Publicity Director: Brad Stuckey 7936 Pea Ridge Rd. Lula, GA 30554 678-997-5294 brad.d.stuckey@gmail.com rachellasyone@yahoo.com

Election Commissioner: Rachel Stuckey 7936 Pea Ridge Rd. Lula, GA 30554 770-533-3923